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News From The City
By Joe Russum, Editor

Community Revitalization Awards were presented to eight
recipients.  Five residential properties and three commercial
properties were recognized.  To date, 184 properties have
been recognized.  Nominations are currently being accepted
for the 2013 awards.

State of the City presentation was made January 30th at the
Eisemann Center and is available for replay during February
on the City website.  Significant projects identified were:

• Creation of a $1.5 billion, mixed-use, transit-oriented
development project on property adjoining the DART
Bush Turnpike Station

• Construction of Methodist Health System’s new, $120
million regional hospital at its Renner Road campus
near the President George Bush Turnpike

• Alamo Drafthouse Cinema began construction last
year and is scheduled to open in May 2013

• The Richardson Economic Development Partnership
(REDP) recognition by the International Economic
Development Council (IEDC) as one of only 32 eco-
nomic development organizations worldwide to have
achieved the prestigious Accredited Economic De-
velopment Organization (AEDO) designation

Comprehensive Annual Financial Report by KPMG found
the City to have an “unqualified” or clean opinion, which is
the highest level of audit industry standards.  All financial
reports are on the City website under Financial
Transparency Initiative.  The City also received Gold level
recognition by the Texas Comptroller Leadership Circle
program for financial transparency

The first stage of the Main Street/Central Study
Implementation was presented to the Council on January
28th.   The focus is on:

• Monitoring property conditions in the area and mar-
keting the redevelopment opportunities to develop-
ers

• Establishing new regulations to advance the vision
• Planning, funding and building infrastructure neces-

sary to support development

An East Arapaho/Collins Reinvestment Study is under way.
A market analysis report will be provided to the Council on
February 4th.  The City will continue to work with consultants
to encourage the improved commercial property
development of 700 acres in this area.

The 2012 Year End Crime Stats shows a decrease in
aggravated assaults, auto theft and fraud but an overall 9%
increase in crime reported, mainly due to a new reporting
system.  The City won second place in National Night Out.
The RPD is expanding Crime Watch patrols.  The City is using
Nextdoor.com as much as possible to communicate with the
citizens of Richardson..

The Neighborhood Vitality Program Project reports that
bridge construction in North College Park is complete,
construction is underway in Duck Creek and Mark Twain,
and construction is scheduled to begin on bridges in
Cottonwood Heights next month

Construction is underway for Durham Park on Weatherred
Drive with home demolition complete.  Construction is
estimated to be completed in May 2013

Wildflower Festival 2013 will be May 17 – 19 at Galatyn Park.
Updates can be seen on the Wildflower website:
www.wildflower.com.

A Public Meeting for the City’s Cultural Arts Master Plan is
scheduled for February 19th at the Civic Center in the
Richardson Room, with the final presentation to the Council
in April

Mayors and elected officials of Dallas County will join together
for the Dallas County Day of Service scheduled for November
21, 2013.  The event is held in honor of the 50th anniversary
of President John F. Kennedy’s assassination in Dallas.

The old Continental Inn site is being considered for a
restaurant park.  More details regarding the project will be
released this year.

The City is the recipient of the condemned apartments on
Bowser and plans for the site are still in the development
phase.
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President’ s Corner
By G. Scott Waddell, President

The JJP HOA Board members recently spent an evening
discussing and planning the goals for 2013.  We want to
provide representation and activities that will continue to
enhance the value of the HOA membership.  Our goal is to
be the best HOA in the City of Richardson, Texas.  Here is
how we will achieve our goals:

1.  REPRESENTATION TO THE CITY :
• We will support the efforts of the City of Richardson

by participating in opportunities with the City Coun-
cil and serving on committees to support a positive
direction.

• We will capitalize on our sincere and interactive rela-
tionship with the City of Richardson to assure we
have every opportunity to create the very best HOA
for our members.

2. SOCIAL:  We want to provide the opportunity for
neighbors to know neighbors.  Life is good and the
community is better when neighbors share common
experiences.  Watch for a new and improved list of activities
from the Social Director, Lisa Steele.

• JJP Block Party
• 2nd Annual Golf Tournament
• Other…..

3. EDUCATION:  We want to continue to build a strong
relationship with the RISD and the schools our children
attend.  The Board feels the JJP HOA neighborhood schools
are a key reason our community has high value in homes
and retention of community members.

Your Board works hard for you.  We are a Board that has
longevity in some areas, fresh ideas in many areas and
stability in all areas.  The stability of this HOA Board is a
luxury not all communities enjoy. The benefits of a positive
and personal relationship with the COR, the RPD and the
RISD is a luxury not all HOA boards enjoy.  Your Board has
those relationships.  And we take nothing for granted.  We
will continue to work towards making our community the
very best in Richardson.  We invite you to join us in our
efforts towards success.  Please contact a Board member for
any suggestions, comments or to volunteer for a committee.
Your JJP HOA Board thanks you for letting us represent
you and your family.

Peace, Love and Prosperity to you all.

EASTER EGG HUNT
by Sue Caldwell

HOP ON OVER TO THE
EASTER EGG HUNT

WHEN: Saturday, March 30, 2013
TIME: 9:00 a.m.
WHERE: Mohawk Playground
BRING: Your own Easter Basket
WHY: Have fun collecting lots of eggs with candy and

prizes in them
WHO: Children 10 and under are welcome
FIND: A special egg and win a special prize

Jungle gym area for the 4 year olds and younger—grassy
area 5 and older.
In case of rain, look in front of the JJPearce Auditorium—
under the portico.

Organized by Mike and Melinda Merschel
Volunteer’s needed.  Email:  mindyroo@sbcglobal.net

Sponsored by JJPHOA and Duff Bourassa State Farm
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Development
By Bette Hodges, VP Development

JJP Crime Watch Patrol
By David & Bette Hodges

The System Works… On 2/13/13 at about 10:09 am, a JJP
resident reported to the Richardson Police Dept a suspicious
vehicle cruising alleys in the neighborhood.  Officers checked
the area, however, the vehicle was not located.  At about
12:54 pm a Richardson PD Officer was on patrol in the 400
blk of W. Renner when he observed a vehicle that matched
the suspicious vehicle call from earlier.  A traffic stop was
made on the vehicle.  The Officers at this traffic stop located
property inside the vehicle that came from a burglary of a
residence in Dallas. 4 males were arrested from the vehicle.
This is Neighborhood Crime Watch at its best.  Great job by
the JJP resident and the RPD Officer!

The most recent Richardson Crime Watch Patrol class was
held on February 20, 2013.  They had 47 people attend the
class.  The JJP Crime Watch Patrol now has 4 new members!

The next Richardson Crime Watch Patrol class will be April
10, 2013 from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  If interested, please contact
RPD Officer Tommy Davis at 972-744-4773.

Construction crews
are continuing
demolition of the old
Heights Recreation
Center building,
which served
R i c h a r d s o n
residents for more
than 45 years.  Work
is ongoing on the
new 25,000 square-
foot facility and Family Aquatic Center, with the recreation
center dedication scheduled for late May and the aquatic
center opening in early July.

The new recreation center will include a dedicated game
room, full-sized gymnasium, classrooms, multipurpose rooms
and workout rooms.  The aquatic center will have 8,000
square-feet of surface water and will feature a zero-entry
pool with splash playground, current channel, vortex pool,
instructional water area, lap swim, double flume slide and
more. Both facilities are designed to fit with the surrounding
neighborhoods’ midcentury modern architecture and the rec
center is designed to be certified as LEED silver.

Source COR Week in Review 2/22/13
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Membership
By Greg Immel, VP Membership

Well, the drive is officially over.  We decided to hold off
closing until mid-February to give the members who are
generally tardy a bit more time.  We wound up, to-date, at
70% of our 464 official residencies in our JJP area per the City.
Not bad, as I said before but under last year and I always like
to see more members just to keep us all abreast in this new
generation of media to inform the members of what is
happening.  We are trying our best and will continue to do
more in the future to communicate effectively with our
membership on what is happening in our schools and other
organizations affecting our lives.  That is one of the Board
commitments we have made for 2013.

This will be a short article for a change due to first,  the drive
is over and second, we have guests in town and I am supposed
to be socializing with them and giving the grand tour of DFW
for four days.  Should be fun.  I love to show off our city,
especially Fort Worth which I love but do not get to see
enough.  We are on our way to see our daughter run the
Cowtown marathon.

Hope all is going well with you fellow residents and keep us
(JJPHOA Board) in mind if you have any suggestions to
keep you informed.  We are here to hear your needs and be
your voice to the City for your concerns.
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Beautification
by Bart Ord, Beautification VP

If this is winter, then I wish it would stay like this all the time.
What an incredible mix of beautiful mild weather and much
needed rain.  Although I expect the mosquitoes will be out in
force in the not too distant future, I do love this 70 degree,
sun shine and breezy weather.  But, as the old saying goes,
“if you don’t like the weather in Texas, wait a few minutes
and it will probably change”.

In most cases, I doubt the following City of Richardson
Ordinance would be featured under “Beautification”, but it
is not a pretty site seeing dog poop in homeowner’s yards,
our school playground, public parks, or on the parkways
between our sidewalks and streets.  Please be aware of the
following:

Under the Richardson, Texas – Code of Ordinances, Part 2,
Chapter 5 - Animals,

Sec. 5-10. - Duty of owners and persons in control and
protection of animals
(6)  Allow an animal under such person’s control or ownership
to defecate on any private or public property not owned by
the person having control of the animal without the immediate
removal of any and all feces. Any person aggrieved by such
conduct shall file a complaint on a form provided by the city
with the director of health or the director’s designee, etc. etc.
etc.

As the sign in one homeowner’s yard once read, “If you’ve
got poop, then scoop”.  Amen to that!

Park News

We have had a great response to our upcoming park (Senior
Way and Mimosa) and donations will hopefully continue to
come in. We will soon be able to report on our efforts to
obtain matching funds from the City of Richardson. With
spring on its way, hopefully we will start “moving dirt”. Stay
tuned!  And be sure to contact us with your offers of support
and donations.  I hope to have specific news on our Park
within the next couple of months.

Yard of the Month will begin in April, so start getting your
yards ready.  Pruning, planting, fertilizing, weeding, and well,
you get the drift.

Happy Easter!

Calloways Corner

Timely Tip for March Gardeners:

March is prime time for spring gardening!

The weather is warmer, and the days are getting a little longer.
It’ s time to get outside and prepare your garden and lawns
for spring.  Enjoy a weed-free lawn by applying a pre-
emergent to prevent summer broadleaf and grassy weeds.
Bonide Light Crabgrass Preventer can be easily applied

using a fertilizer spreader.  Add a little natural inspiration to
your home by creating colorful container gardens.  Simply
select an appropriate-sized container, choose a well-blended
potting soil, secure plants with similar light and watering
requirements, plant them, decorate with mulch and enjoy!
For those of you who choose to garden with a purpose, start
your own vegetable and herb garden today for summer
harvesting.  Vegetable and herb gardens are aesthetically
appealing and fragrant.  You and your family can enjoy the
fruits of your labor for months and years to come!

If you need specific help with your next gardening idea or
project, please join us for FREE in-store gardening clinics
this month.  Clinics begin at 10:15 a.m. and are facilitated at
every garden center.  Join us and get inspired today!

Saturday, March 2: Lawn care for Texans (10:15 a.m.)
Surround yourself with the barefoot comfort of beautiful
lawns — Make weed-free and gorgeous green lawns a natural
part of your landscape.  Become the envy of your neighbors
with an inspiring lawn to frame your home and gardens.  Our
garden experts advise you on the methods of preventing
weeds from invading your green spaces in addition to getting
the most out of the N-P-K in your fertilizer.  Create a healthy,
lush lawn with the proper instructions and practices.

Saturday, March 9: Growing organic vegetables in
containers (10:15 a.m.)
Inspiration to spice up your gardens and cooking — Produce
tasty vegetables anywhere.  Short of space or time?
Vegetables, herbs, and even fruits and berries can be grown
in containers on windowsills, patios and porches.  Learn
about new compact edible plant varieties.  Combine several
different types in one container for variety.  Learn which
herbs complement which vegetables.  Be creative and theme
your containers with an Italian, Mexican or French flair!  Apply
organic techniques for natural and tastier results.

Saturday, March 16: Fashionable blooms for Texas
(10:15 a.m.)
Natural accents for the fashionista — Rare and unique
flowers and foliage for creating fashion forward containers.
From Paris runways to your own garden pathways, the Hort
Couture collection offers trendy colors, patterns, shapes
and specially cultivated sizes perfect for designer containers.
Hort Couture brings the natural artistic brilliance of designer
plants exclusively to Texas gardeners at Calloway’s and
Cornelius Nursery garden centers.  Learn ways to add natural
flair to your spaces with designer plants.

Saturday, March 23: America’s Favorite Flower - The Rose
(10:15 a.m.)
With a little inspiration and know-how; grow an inspiring
rose garden.  Roses - flowers for any occasion - are perfect
accents for a variety of spaces!  Our experts will show you
how to be successful with your Texas rose garden and enjoy
beautiful blooms from spring through fall. Climbers,
grandifloras, floribundas, hybrid teas, groundcovers,
miniatures, Earth-Kind, antiques… the list goes on and on!
Lost as to where to start? Our professionals will guide you
in selection, bed preparation, and care.

(Continued next page)
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Social Spot
by Lisa Steele

There are so many exciting social activities to look forward
to this year!  The Easter egg hunt is coming up first - March
30.  So mark your calendars.

We will sponsor a City Council election forum on April 18 at
Mohawk Elementary School.

Plans are in the works for our annual golf tournament, Rough
 Riders game, 4th of July and more.

Watch the newsletter each month for all of the details.  Get
on NextDoor too!  That’s a great way to communicate social
events to our great neighborhood.

Saturday, March 30:  Proven flowers for your Texas garden
(10:15 a.m.)
Add a dash of inspiration to garden spaces with plants
proven to thrive — Choose these winners to take your
outdoor spaces from blah to brilliant! For 20 years, Proven
Winners plants have been trialed and tested in Texas.  From
the very best, we’ve developed the collection of annuals
and perennials available for Texas gardeners.  These varieties
are easy to grow, disease free and provide all season blooms.
Perfect for container or flowerbed planting!  Find the widest
selection of Proven Winners plants in the area on Proven
Winners Day.

One day a man’s wife died, and on that clear, cold morning,
in the warmth of their bedroom, the husband was struck
with the pain of learning that sometimes there isn’t
“anymore”.

No more hugs, no more special moments to celebrate together,
no more phone calls just to chat, no more “just one minute.”

Sometimes, what we care about the most gets all used up
and goes away, never to return before we can say good-bye,
say “I love you.”

So while we have it, it’s best we love it, care for it, fix it when
it’s broken and heal it when it’s sick.

This is true for marriage... And old cars... And children with
bad report cards, and dogs with bad hips, and aging parents
and grandparents.  We keep them because they are worth it,
because we are worth it.

Some things we keep — like a best friend who moved away
or a sister-in-law after divorce.  There are just some things
that make us happy, no matter what.

Suppose one morning you never wake up, do all your friends
know you love them?

Important thing is to let every one of your friends know you
love them, even if you think they don’t love you back.
And just in case I’m gone tomorrow................

Just A Thought
Author Unknown
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Safety
By Michael Ward Sr., VP Safety

Neighborhood Crime Watch at its best!!

On 2/13/13 at about 10:09am a
resident in the 1100 blk of Eton
reported to the Richardson PD a
suspicious vehicle cruising alleys
in his neighborhood.  Officers
checked the area, however it was not
located.  At about 12:54pm a
Richardson PD Officer was on patrol
in the 400 blk of W. Renner when he
observes a vehicle that matched the
suspicious vehicle call from earlier.
A traffic stop was made on the
vehicle.  The Officers at this traffic
stop located property inside the vehicle that came from a
burglary of a residence in Dallas. 4 males were arrested from
the vehicle.

On 02/08/13 at 11:00am, a resident called 9-1-1 to report a
suspicious person going door to door in the 600 blk of S.
Waterview Dr.  The resident advised that the suspicious
person was last seen entering the backyard of a home.
Officers spotted the suspect who then jumped the fence and
attempted to run away.  Officers caught the suspect and he
was arrested and charged with Attempted Burglary of a
Habitation and Evading Arrest.  During questioning, the
suspect advised he would have entered the home if he found
it unlocked, however he was nervous to break into the home
which would have made noise.  A great example of why it’s
important to immediately call in suspicious activity when
you see or hear it and to lock your doors and windows.

    Source: Richardson Police Department

Richardson PD - Women and Crime Prevention  Conference
The Richardson Police Department Crime Prevention Unit is
announcing our fourth annual Faith-Based Crime Prevention
Conference.  This free event will take place on Saturday,
March 23rd, from 8am - 12:30pm. The theme for this
conference is “Women and Crime Prevention”. 

This conference is open all women.
 
Topics will be geared towards women and how they can
reduce their risk of becoming a victim of crime.  Seating is
limited, to register and learn more visit our webpage at: 
http://www.cor.net/index.aspx?page=1282 Contact the Crime
Prevention Unit with any questions at 972-744-4955.

    Source: Richardson Police Department

Taxpayers Should Beware Of Phony IRS Email’s 
Do not open attachments, click on links or respond to
fraudulent email that appears to come from the IRS.  Over the

next couple of months, taxpayers should be on high alert for
tax scams that attempt to steal their income tax refunds and
identities.

Tax season is a particularly active time for identity thieves,
because it provides an opportunity for criminals to create
fraudulent emails and websites to trick taxpayers into
divulging their sensitive financial information.  Phishing
scams give identity thieves access to all the information
they need – Social Security numbers, names, addresses,
employer information, investment account numbers – to steal
taxpayers’ federal income tax refunds or open fraudulent
accounts in a taxpayer’s name.

Tax scams can take many different forms.  Phishing scams
rely on a spam email that appears to come from the IRS.  The
fraudulent email will a lot of times claim that the recipient
missed the deadline for filing a federal income tax return.  In
an attempt to scare recipients, the email claims that the
taxpayer could owe the IRS up to $10,000 for failing to submit
their income tax return on time.  The email references a bogus
federal statute and provides a malicious link to a fake IRS
website.

Taxpayers should remember that the IRS does not use email
or text messages to contact taxpayers about issues related
to their income tax returns.  To help distinguish legitimate
IRS communications from scams, the IRS typically contacts
taxpayers through the U.S. Postal Service with letters that
are printed on IRS stationery that is sealed in an IRS envelope.
IRS letters also contain a telephone number for an IRS office
that the taxpayer can contact with any questions.

Taxpayers who receive an unsolicited email that claims to be
from the IRS should:
• Never respond to the email.
• Never open any of the email’s attachments.
• Never click on any Web links that are in the email.  

See the attached IRS website for additional information    
  h t t p : / / w w w. i r s . g o v / u a c / R e p o r t - P h i s h i n g

    Source: Richardson Police Department
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News From Mohawk
By Jennifer Wilson, Principal Mohawk

Greetings from Mohawk!  February was a very busy and
exciting month at Mohawk Elementary.  Our students are
continuing to grow and learn each and every day.  Here are
a few of the highlights to keep you up to date with your
neighborhood school.

Our 6th graders went deep into the Piney Woods of Texas to
attend Sky Ranch for three days.  Each year our 6th grade
students escape to Sky Ranch for an amazing adventure.
The camp provides great outdoor lessons that connect to
our curriculum… and it’s fun!  Students learn about the forces
of nature through rocket launches and ziplining.  Horseback
riding, hiking, and ecology lessons are all part of the
experience.   I’m thrilled our students are able to participate
in such a great activity.

Our teachers continue to find fabulous experiences for our
students through our new E-Slot program.  One of our 4th

grade classes visited the Richardson High School culinary
magnet to watch the culinary students in action.  The class
chose cooking as their E-Slot topic and were fortunate to
schedule a visit to learn more about their chosen topic.  RISD
has several exciting magnet programs at the junior high and
high school level.  Culinary arts is just one of the many
choices.  Our kindergarten and 1st grade students have been
studying dinosaurs during their E-Slot.  This month we were
able to invite the Perot Museum to our campus.  Our students
experienced the “Digging for Dinos” program through their
site-based learning.  We’re happy to be partnering with one
of our local museums to expand our students learning.

In addition the month of February brought Dads & Donuts,
the Mohawk Family Fun Run, a reading celebration at the
Texas Tornado hockey game, and a PTA parent education
event.  Wow!

As always, thank you for your support of our students and
teachers.  We appreciate our community!

2013 PLANNING/BUDGET/
DINNER MEETING

FEBRUARY 18, 2013 MINUTES

The JJPHOA Board met from 6-9 PM on February 18, 2013
for a planning/ budget/dinner meeting at G. Scott Waddell’s
office at 1701 N, Greenville Richardson, Texas.  Those in
attendance included:  G. Scott Waddell, Michael Ward, Joe
Russum, Lisa Steele, Bob Forrest, Bette Hodges, Bart Ord,
Greg Immel, and Sue Caldwell.

The Board reaffirmed the purpose of the J. J. Pearce
Neighborhood Association for 2013 to be an organization of
citizens that enhance safety, beauty, and quality of life in the
J. J. Pearce Addition as well as all of Richardson and to solve
problems specific to the area where we live, work, and raise
our children.  The Association strives to bring together
neighbors to promote community involvement, safety, social
activities, and Neighborhood pride.

Each Board member would be responsible in his/her own
defined area to meet and achieve this vision in order to be
perceived as the best HOA in the City of Richardson.  The
Board agreed this would best be carried forward through
these initiatives:  more effective communication; social
activities that promote community participation; pursue
cooperation with the City of Richardson and all its entities;
support for J. J. Pearce High School, North Jr. High, and
Mohawk Elementary school; and all our local businesses.

In fulfilling our vision for JJPHOA we value volunteerism, a
spirit of cooperation, communication openness, community
leadership and participation, common sense, respect,
nonpolitical positions, and neighborhood in all our actions.

The budget was presented and reviewed with each Board
member giving an accountability of budget needs for 2013.
No action was taken on the budget and it was tabled until
further discussion at a later date.

Respectfully Submitted, Sue Caldwell, Secretary
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JANUARY 29, 2013 MINUTES

JJPHOA BOARD MEETING

The January 29, 2013 JJPHOA Board meeting was called to
order at 7:05 PM at G. Scott Waddell’s office at 1701 N.
Greenville Suite 705 Richardson, Texas.  Those in attendance
included:  G. Scott Waddell, Bart Ord, Joe Russum, Bette
Hodges, Greg Immel, Bob Forrest, and Sue Caldwell.  There
were no visitors.

Secretary’s Report:  The Board approved the November 27,
2012 JJPHOA Board meeting Minutes by Sue Caldwell,
Secretary.

Financial Report:  Bob Forrest, Treasurer, reported that as
of December 31, 2012 the operating fund had $13,564.99 and
the Vanguard account had $8,314.49.  This includes funds
earmarked for the Epic Park Project.  Bob will investigate
other possible money options for the Vanguard account
monies.

Old Business:
Block Captains, Membership and Directory:  G. Scott
reported that his new block captain assignment map for JJP
HOA is nearing completion and will be included in the 2013
Directory to be delivered to member households in March.

2013 Planning/Budget Meeting:  It was decided that at 6
PM February 12, 2013 the Board would have their 2013
Planning/Budget dinner meeting at G. Scott’s office.

February Board Meeting:  It was decided to begin the
February 26, 2013 Board meting at 6 PM, an hour earlier, in
order to be briefed on HOA liability insurance.  Joe Russum
will contact the insurance consultant.

Calendar of Events:  The Board discussed several activities
that would be undertaken for 2013 and that a Calendar of
Events needed to be coordinated with Lisa Steele, Social
Chairman.

New Business:
Book Dedication:  Bette Hodges announced the Board’s
intention to have a book dedication at Mohawk to honor the
memory of James Caldwell.  He was a JJPHOA member for 33
years and husband of Sue Caldwell, Secretary.  He was a
teacher, coach and administrator in RISD for 34 years.

Council/ Mayor Forum:  G. Scott announced that the
candidate forum for the 2013 COR Council/Mayor election
would be 7-9 PM, Thursday April 11, 2013 in the Mohawk
cafeteria.  The League of Women Voters will conduct the

forum and JJP HOA will host the event along with Reservation
HOA and Greenwood Hills Neighborhood Association.

Easter Egg Hunt:  The Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for
Saturday March 30, 2013 at 9 AM at the Mohawk playground.

Committee Reports:
Beautification:  Bart Ord reported that he would award four
Yard of the Month’s beginning in April.  Callaway’s would
be one of the four yards selected with its $25 gift card prize.
It is chosen randomly from the four.  The Board also discussed
new ideas for financing the Epic Park Project.

Membership:  Greg Immel reported that as of January 29,
2013 our membership total was 69% compared to a year ago
of 76% and a difference of $632 in revenue.

Development:  Bette Hodges reported on three new
businesses in our area.  First, the Cycling Center Dallas, next
to Bike Mart, is an indoor training facility that individualizes
skill, strength, and stamina training for all ages and levels
and costs $30 an hour.  Secondly, Mermaid Karaoke, next to
String Bean, has three different sized rooms rented by the
hour with microphones, touch screen computers, and large
screen TV’s with a million song choices.  It is open 5-12PM
daily and offers appetizers and beverages.  Thirdly, Monster
Yogurt, next to Tom Thumb, will open February 13, 2013 and
offer 80+ self serve frozen yogurt flavors and toppings.  It
has an indoor playground with a “Monster Cave” and a
private party room.

Bette announced that a new Crime Watch Patrol training
class would be held February 6, 2013 at 6 PM.  Bette also
said that the Citizens Fire Academy Alumni Association
(CFAAA) was offering a CPR training class for their members.
They would become certified CPR instructors and be available
for possible HOA classes in the future.

Newsletter:  Joe Russum reported that he had a new ¼ page
year ad by Adaptive Renovation, LLC.  The Board discussed
Joe’s designs for the 2013 Directory front and back pages
and the majority vote was for black and white, labeled
pictures.

Future Meetings:
February 12, 2013 6PM JJPHOA Planning meeting, G. Scott’s
office
February 26, 2013 6PM JJPHOA February Board meeting, G.
Scott’s office
March 30, 2013 9AM Easter Egg Hunt, Mohawk playground
April 11, 2013 7-9PM COR Council/Mayor Forum, Mohawk

The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 PM

Respectfully Submitted, Sue Caldwell, Secretary
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Newsletter Advertising

Business ads must be paid for in advance.  Checks should be made payable to J. J. Pearce Homeowners Association.
 Contact  Joe Russum, 1102 Pueblo Dr., Richardson, TX 75080, 972-235-1961 or JHRussum@tx.rr.com

            Rates per newsletter, based on 8 ½ X 11" page.

Monthly Rate Yearly Rate
Business card     (2 x 3 ½ “) $12.00      $132.00
¼ page $24.00                 $264.00
½ page $48.00               $528.00
Full page $85.00          $935.00

Any business ad purchased for a full year receives a free ad in the directory.

Local Events

Board of Directors and Committee

President G. Scott Waddell 972-644-1412 president@jjphoa.com
VP  Development Bette Hodges     972-671-9553             development@jjphoa.com
VP Safety          Michael Ward, Sr 972-480-8575       safety@jjphoa.com
VP Beautification Bart Ord 972-644-7743          beautification@jjphoa.com
VP Membership Greg Immel 972-234-2981             membership@jjphoa.com
Secretary               Susan Caldwell 972-231-0702                  secretary@jjphoa.com
Treasurer Bob Forrest 972-618-5170   treasurer@jjphoa.com
Editor Joe Russum 972-235-1961                        editor@jjphoa.com
       Newsletter Committee Bernie Mayoff 972-669-9169      bernie@mayoff.com
Webmaster John Sadowski 972-238-9826         jjphoa@gmail.com
Social Director Lisa Steele 972-234-9639        social@jjphoa.com

             Website www .jjphoa.com Emergency Information Number 972-545-1776
All documents, web pages, photographs, and images are the property of JJ Pearce Homeowners Association.  Permission in writing is

required to copy, download or use any text, photographs or image files.

March
  10 Daylight Savings Time Begins  Set clocks one hour forward

11-15 RISD Spring Break

        17 St Patrick’s Day

        20 First day of spring

        29 RISD Student Holiday (Professional Development on )

April

         1 April Fools Day
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J. J. Pearce Homeowners Association
1102 Pueblo
Richardson, Texas 75080

Board meetings are open to all members

Next Board Meeting:  7:00 pm, March 26,  Location 1701 N. Greenville, Suite 705

March 10 March 17


